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A.  The MCCC supports Fairmont State University and Pierpont Community Technical College in their efforts to secure equitable allocations of state funding and to keep both campuses safe for students, faculty, & visitors.  

· The Chamber is not in support of House Bill 2815 that would change how state funds are allocated to universities & colleges.  Instead, the Chamber supports a fair and equitable distribution to all state institutions. 
· The Chamber supports the safety of all students, faculty & guests on our campuses and asks legislators to keep the following areas in mind when passing legislation that would allow concealed, deadly weapons to be carried on campuses:
· Alcohol consumption

· Recruitment of faculty & new students
· Increased costs of campus law enforcement

· On campus daycares

· Controversial invited campus speakers

· Athletic events
B. The MCCC supports all Marion County Economic Development initiatives and infrastructure projects leading to new job creation.

· Support is needed and encouraged from both federal and state legislators for funding to complete Phase III infrastructure of the High Technology Park.  

C. The MCCC encourages Legislators to take all necessary steps to ensure slated projects outlined in the Road Bond for Marion County are completed with emphasis on the expansion of I-79 at Exit 132 interchange

D. Route 250 between Muriales and Wood’s Boathouse continues to be dangerous public safety issue due to the numerous rock slides occurring.

· The MCCC encourages legislators to continue work with the DOH and support necessary funding for a permanent fix to the situation. We ask our Marion County Delegation to make this a priority in working with the DOH to find ways to secure the hillside.  

· Meetings with property owners, County Commission, and the DOH must occur to find a solution to this growing safety issue for residents traveling Rt. 250.

· The road has been closed for numerous days at a time and retail businesses along this road are losing sales because customers are unable to patronize them.

E. The MCCC supports all efforts to develop a plan to address the state’s drug crisis.  This epidemic affects every county in the state of WV, and we must work together to find ways to help individuals get the treatment they need to re-enter the workforce.       
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